
Our vision for the City of Midway is to be a place where citizens, businesses and civic leaders are partners in building a city that is family-oriented, 
aesthetically pleasing, safe, walkable and visitor friendly.  A community that proudly enhances its small town Swiss character and natural 

environment, as well as remaining fiscally responsible. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wasatch County 
Heber City 
Wasatch County School District 
 
 Re: Proposed Letter of Support for UDOT’s Environmental Impact Study (EIS) Process encompassing 
Heber Valley Corridor and Related Priority Outcomes 
 
Dear Wasatch County Council, Heber City Council, and Wasatch County School District: 
 
 A draft letter of support in the above referenced matter dated July 9, 2024, was brought before our City 
Council at our last Council meeting for review and approval.  
 

The Midway City Council values its relationship with each of you and supports in spirit the general 
statements set forth in the proposed letter, however, based upon data presented to date, we lack confidence that 
any of the remaining UDOT alternatives for the bypass meet these outcomes and/or will provide significant 
relief to the traffic problems UDOT seeks to address. For example, while constructing a bypass close to the new 
high school and connecting to Route 40 at the new Smith’s intersection may help preserve the north fields, 
which Midway strongly supports, it is difficult to envision how it will help rather than simply relocate the traffic 
problems on State Route 40. Do each of you support one or more of the UDOT options, or is the purpose of the 
proposed letter to encourage UDOT to consider other options while prioritizing the outcomes listed? 

 
If the purpose of the letter is to support existing UDOT option(s), Midway cannot join in the letter for 

the reasons set forth above. If the purpose is to encourage discussion of alternatives, Midway appreciates the 
opportunity to work with you and UDOT in discussing options which might provide more quantifiable and 
sustainable traffic relief. At our last council meeting, we discussed with our City engineer the feasibility of a no 
access highway paralleling Route 40, located as close to Route 40 as possible, running the length of Route 40, 
and connecting at the intersection with River Road (e.g., akin to the Legacy Highway). If you and UDOT are 
willing to discus this or other options, Midway welcomes the opportunity to collaborate. If the purpose of the 
letter is neither of the above, we appreciate you providing greater explanation of the actual purpose so we may 
better understand what you are requesting from Midway at this time. 

 
Thank you for your continued efforts in this matter.    
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